

Meeting: Request for Mill Rd bridge closure

Date: 5th December, 1030-1200

Location: Cambridge Sidings Project Site Office (SPENCER), Clifton Road, Cambridge

It was agreed that the next public meeting will be moved from January to February (a pre meet with yourselves has been proposed via Wendy Robertson)

It was confirmed that GTR employed C Spencer Ltd

It was discussed that whilst we are looking at temporary access no firm design has been agreed for the structure.

It was discussed that we are looking into providing additional public transport for the general public

It was discussed that we are looking to move the road closure to avoid the Chisholm Trail Works

It was discussed that we has a productive meeting with County Council on the Chisholm Trail and we await confirmation of the funding

It was confirmed that we have removed the canopy from the new staircase.

It was confirmed that we have increased the working hours on the bridge avoiding night shifts.

It was confirmed that the mill road traders have been invited to site to see the works

The next public meeting will be held in the Salvation Army or Barnabas church or something similar depending on location availability

TTRO to cover July / August / September

It was confirmed that a temporary pedestrian access solution will be provided, to cover the majority of the works, however there will still be some instances when no access is available, details to be confirmed

It was confirmed that regular meetings will be held with the local, county and city councillors

There was an open invitation to all councillors to have a site walk out of the scheme

The project team are looking into community schemes with local schools and community and legacy projects